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Your CAE executive last met in January at | let other health care providers know what we
Lake Louise. This venue allowed for added know.
meeting time as well as time to relax and dia- o .
— | Joeue with one another Recertification of endodontists by the ADA
President’s " will come up in a swift six years. There is much
Report We received a report on the 1993 annual work to be done to be prepared to deal with

Dr. Wayne Pulver

t has been my pleasure to have served as

president of the Canadian Academy of Endo-
dontics during the last vear. In addition to the
various responsibilities of this position, I also
had 2 special opportunity to co-chair the First
Trans-Pacific Endodontic Conference in Maui
this past April.

The meeting in Maui with our Australian col-
leagues — needless to say was a huge success.
Over 100 endodontists with a total attendance of
160 certainly well exceeded our early estimates.

Many thanks to my Australian co-chairman,
Paul Abbott and his committee for all their hard
work. Our committee of Barry Chapnick, Wayne
Acheson and John Fraser should be thanked for
ajob well done,

The scientific programme was first class.
Many thanks to our CAE speakers — Cal Tor-
neck, John Fraser, Paul Teplitsky and Shimon
Friedman for such excellent presentations.

The meeting was planned to combine both
scientific and a social aspect so that both groups
could become better acquainted and I feel that
this worked out very well.

Plans are already underway for the second
Trans-Pacific Endodontic Conference in 2-3

years time.

convention which was held in Deerhurst. The
meeting was 2 huge success and realized a
profit of $6,165.00.

Our 1994 convention will be held in
Kananaskis, Alberta, Aug, 25-28, 1994. Pro-
gramme Chairman, John Fraser, local arange-
ments chairman Kim Fuhrman, as well as social
chairman, Joe Schwann and sports chairman,
Jerry M cAndrews and their committees have
been hard at work planning for this terrific up-
coming meeting. Please plan on attending! Also
think about spending a few extra days visiting
our beautiful Rockies — to golf. hike, or ex-
plore, vou will definitely enjoy vour experience.

[ attended AAE president Dr. Eric Hovland's
speech to the members of the AAE in Hawaii. In
his speech, he stated that there are now fewer de-
partments of endodontics in US. schools and
fewer staft. He felt that scientific research is para-
mount to maintain the integrity of endodontics.

There was talk of expanding the scope of en-
dodontics including newer areas of surgery, im-
plants, pain and traumatic injuries. Other areas
which we as endodontists must participate in
are continuing education, as well as profes-
sional and public relations. In doing so, we will

this process.

Other specialty groups have considered
changing their name to redefine their scope of
practise. Although presently this isn’t being con-
sidered, it hasn’t been ruled out for the future.

['would like to take this opportunity to con-
gratulate Dr. Steve Brayton, our executive secre-

tary on his appointment as representative to the
CDA Committee on Dental Accredition.

Under the leadership of Ray Greenfeld, the
CAE Standards of Practice committee has been
very busy. The committee meets again prior to
our annual CAE meeting. Our thanks for all the

- hard work of this important committee.

Your executive of Wayne Acheson, Paul Teplit-
sky, Terrv Smorang, and Cal Pike, plus execu-
tive secretary. Steve Brayton, and all committee
members and chairmen have been hard at
work over the past vear to ensure that our or-
ganization remains strong and committed to the
highest standards of our profession. Please con-
sider supporting them by attending our annual
session in Kananaskis this August — you won't
be disappointed and T am sure that it will be
lasting memory for both you and your family.

Canadian Academy of Endodontics
30th Annual Meeting
Registration materials enclosed
Lodge at Kananaskis, Alberta, August 24-28, 1994

Register before July 29, 1994
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From President Elect Dr. Paul Teplitsky

P.S. They asked for a picture — and this
was the closest one available — on the wall of
my office (Honest!). Even though I said farm-
ing was not high on my choice of careers, I did
buy a farm (Tooth Acres) in 1979, and this is
a picture of me standing in the field trying to
find where my money went!

talent level made hockey unrealistic, T was left
with dentistry. To pursue that goal, T attended
the University of Saskatchewan, and was one of
ten selected to the first dental class at the newly
formed dental college on the Saskatoon cam-
pus. The next 4-5 vears were exciting, and 1
did manage to marry (Susan) and graduated
with a D.M.D. in 1972.

he hot dry wind swept across the prairies.
This may not be significant to you, but since
boyhood, when I've been asked to write some-
- thing — I've always started out with this line, as
its always impressive to Saskatchewan people.

Lionel Lenkinski just called and said “*We
need a biography of you for the newsletter —

could you have it for me, by tomorrow?” This
I'm not sure whether they didn't feel T was

ready to graduate or if they saw an aptitude for
teaching in me, but I was offered a teaching po-
sition at the U of § the day I graduated. I taught
mainly operative dentistry until 1979 when I re-
alized that 1 had “hit the wall” academics-wise
if I didn’t specialize and/or get a master’s de-
gree.

Editor’s Postscript:

Dr. Paul Teplitsky, our incoming CAE presi-
dent forwarded his impressive Curriculum Vitae
to me for publication. Unfortunately space did
not allow its inclusion as presented. Paul leads a
very active professional life. He is never one to
participate in self aggrandizement. Paul has
voted himself a life membership in the Saskatche-

Pm sill not sure why I chose endodontics, but ya Association of Endodontists. When asked

thid S

Dr. Paul Teplitsky

offers great appeal to my egomaniacal side —
the opportunity to extoll my virtues, unchal-
lenged by the editor. However, there is the sec-
ondary disquieting thought that no one knows
me well enough to write my bio — what if 1
die tomorrow — whao is going to do the eu-

logy?

Anyway, for what it's worth, here is Paul Teplit-
sky peeled back like the layers of a rather raw on-
ion.

I'was born in Winnipeg in 1948 and was pre-
cocious enough to realize the move to Foam
Lake, Saskatchewan (population 1,500) at age
two weeks was 2 lot better than growing up in
Manitoba. Foam Lake is known for producing
three things — wheat, dentists, and hockey play-
ers — not necessarily in that order. Since farm-
ing never appealed to me, and my body and

have never regretted for minute going to Minne-
sota to receive formal training and my M.S. de-
gree. (It's not only the work — it's the people
particularly the CAE people — but I'll leave
the mushy tear-jerker stuft for later.) In 1981, 1

| returned to Saskatoon to direct the endodontic

program and to head (on occasion) the Restora-
tive and Prosthetic Dentistry Department. 1 still

' run the endodontic program and have learned

some administrative tricks — back stabbing my
way up to Associate Dean. My current research
interests revolve around the automated NiTi sys-
tem, and I hope to publish some of this informa-
tion soon.

Sue and I have been blessed with three perfect
children — a daughter Liane, age 18;a son
Ryan, age 16; and a surprise named Tyson, age
12. Their main commitment is development of
the Canadian econony by pushing consumerism
to the limit. Like yours — our children are in-
volved in every sporting activity known to man-
kind, and they are joined in golf, hockey, and
skiing by their Dad and his ever-present compan-
ion Monsicur Ibuprofanity. (The latter part of the
surname is closely linked to my golf game.)

I'm honored to have the opportunity to
serve the Canadian Academy of Endodontics as
your President. My hope is that I can serve in
this capacity with an effectiveness reasonably

| close to the excellent people who have pre-

ceded me.

how to make a small fortune in farming, he re-
plied, “start with a very large one!” We all look
forward to his leading us for the next year. We
are truly in very capable hands.

See you at the CAE
~ Convention in

Kananaskis, Alberta
August 24-28, 1994

Afternoon free-time activities include:
tennis, golf, swimming, biking, fishing,
hiking, horseback, riding, bus tours,
helicopter tours and river rafting,

There will be an organized trail ride, golf
tournament, nature hike, and fun run.

Golfers wishing to book additional tee
times (other than the golf tournament) are
urged to call the Kananaskis Golf Course at
1-403-591-7272 and secure your times in
advance.

- The closest international airport is Calgary.

- The Lodge at Kananaskis is approximately 100
kilometres from Calgary (1 hour drive). Rental
cars are available at the airport. Bus transport is
available from Brewster Transportation and

Tours, ph: 403-221-8246
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The Canadian Academy of Endodontics
Minutes of the Executive Meeting
Held January 21-22, 1994 At The Post Hotel, Lake Louise, Alberta

Those in attendance were Wayne Pulver, Wayne
Acheson, Paul Teplitsky, Terry Smorang, Steve
Brayton, Barry Chapnick, Marshall Peikoff, Cal
Pike, Kim Furman and Jerry MeAndrews,

94-101

Having a quorum of Executive present, Presi-
dent Wayne Pulver declared the meeting open at
7:00 am.

94-102

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE MEETING
held at the Deerhurst Lodge, Huntsville, Ontario
on 25 August 1993 were approved as distrib-
uted on a motion by Cal Pike, seconded by
Barry Chapnick. MOTION CARRIED.

94-103
BUSINESS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES.

To be discussed later in the meeting.

94-104

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL
MEETING held at the Deerhurst Resort on 28
August 1993 were approved as distributed on a
motion by Cal Pike, seconded by Marshall Peik-
off. MOTION CARRIED.

94-105
BUSINESS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

To be discussed later in the meeting,

94-100
OFFICERS’ REPORTS:

(a) PRESIDENT'S REPORT (Written report
submitted)

1. The First Trans-Pacific Endodontic Meet-
ing plans were progressing well. Wayne
Acheson is to make up a Canadian travelog
presentation for the Australians. Forty-
three (43) had registered to date.

2. The American Association of Endodontists

) Their new phone number is 1-800-
U.S.A-EN.D.O.

b) It was decided by Executive that when the
President of the A AE. attends our Annual
Meeting, he will pay his own registration fee.
¢) It will be the responsibility of our Presi-
dent to each vear extend an invitation to the
President of the AAE. to attend our Annual
Meeting.

d) Dick Burns, incoming President of the
AAE. will be attending our next Annual
Meeting at the Inn at Kananaskis.

3. Wayne Pulver has had ongoing communi-
cation with the Post-Graduate Endodontic
Program at the University of Toronto. It was
decided on a MOTION by Steve Brayton, sec-
onded by Wayne Acheson that the registra-
tion for the Annual Meeting of the C.ALE.
would be waived for any students attending
from the University of Toronto Post-Graduate
Endodontic Program. MOTION CARRIED.

4. The President in the future will remind
each year's Annual meeting Program Chair-
man to invite recent graduates of all endo-
dontic programs to present papers of their
research at the Annual Meeting.

5. The site of the 1995 LF.E.A. meeting has
been changed from Japan to Rome, Ttaly.
Wayne Pulver and Barry Chapnick are to ex-
tend an invitation at the next LEE.A. meeting
in April in Hawaii that the C.A.E. would some
day like to host an L.F.E.A. World Congress in
Canada, probably in Vancouver.

6. We received an invitation to have our
1996 Annual Meeting in Toronto on Octo-
ber 4-6, along with the other Specialty
groups as part of the First Congress of Den-
tal Specialists of Canada. Wayne Pulver is
to follow up on this invitation, and if it
looks like a go, we will plan for it.

7. Wayne had received a letter of appreciation
from Eric Hovland, President of the A.AL. for
the great meeting at Deerhurst last August.
(b) PRESIDENT ELECT'S REPORT — Paul
Teplitsky

1. A facilitator/speaker had not been cho-
sen yel for the George Hare Teachers’
Workshop at Kananaskis.

2. Paul discussed the results of the Work-
shop Survey:

a) The preferred time was on Wednesday
afternoons. This would be implemented at
the next Workshop.

h) Keep the format the same.

¢) Topics should be directed towards edu-
cation/teaching.

d) The Workshop should be by invitation
to dental educators and not open to all
registrants at C.A.E. Annual Meetings.

3. In the future, the President-Elect would
oversee the Workshop but the Program
Chairman for that meeting would be respon-
sible for lining up the speaker/facilitator.

4. The cheque from Dentsply to cover the
costs of the '93 Workshop had been re-
ceived and letters of appreciation would
be sent out by Steve and Barry.

(c) TREASURER'S REPORT — (Wrilten re-
port submitted)

1. Most dues for 1994 were in, there were
approximately 16 delinquents who would
be sent a third notice.

2. We have approximately $24,000 on
hand and $21,000 in 30 day term deposits
with Bank of Nova Scotia.

3. All bills to date were paid.

4. $2,000 had been advanced for the 1994
Annual Meeting at Kananaskis.

5. The present Executive Meeting would
cost $1,000 for meeting rooms and food at
the Post Hotel, Lake Louise and $2,500 to
defray travel costs of the Executive.

(d) CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS
REPORT — Cal Pike

Discussion ensued on who should have vot-
ing rights at Executive Meetings. It was
moved by Cal Pike, seconded by Paul Teplit-
sky that the following people would have vot-
ing privileges at Executive Meetings:

(1) The six line officers

(2) All committee chairpersons

(3) All designated representatives

of the C.AE.

(4) Any past presidents present.
MOTION CARRIED. Cal Pike would work
out the wording and the appropriate loca-
tion in the Constitution and Bylaws and see

that the general membership is notified in
time for a vote at the next Annual Meeting.

(e) EXECUTIVE SECRETARY REPORT —
Steve Brayton

1. Correspondence
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a) Thank vou from the University of
Toronto for the $2,000 donation.

b) Request from the A.AE. for Table/
Poster clinicians at their meeting in Hawaii.

¢) Holiday best wishes from the Post Hotel
and the Israel Endodontic Society.

d) Information package from the Algon-
quin Hotel in St. Andrews, New Brunswick
to hold a future Annual Meeting.

2. New Directors' Liability Insurance Pol-
icy was in our possession.

3. C.DA.

a) Our Annual Report to C.D.A. Board of
Governors was sent out on 5 January 1994,

b) The next meeting of C.D.A. Board of
Governors is at the Weston Hotel, 9 April
1994.

¢) C.D.A. Specialty Committee had been ter-
minated but C.D.A. President, Ray Wenn,
reassured all Specialty Groups that C.D.A.
Management was open to issues and con-
cerns at any time and would be happy to
plan formal meetings with the Specialty
Groups at C.D.A. Annual Convention or An-
nual Board of Governors’ Meeting.

d) Each year, our President is to extend an
invitation to the C.D.A. President to attend
our Annual Meeting at his expense.

94-107
COMMITTEE REPORTS

(a) Newsletter. (Written report submitted)

1. There was discussion on the feasibility
of publishing a bilingual Newsletter. Ac-
cording to the printer, it would double the
production costs which, at the moment,
made it economically non-viable.

2. Richard Blackman of Toronto has
agreed to co-edit the Newsletter with
Lionel Lenkinski.

(b) Procedure Guide

Steve Brayton reported in Greg Burk’s ab-
sence that there had been no activity since
the Annual Meeting. The Standards of Prac-
tice Commiltee was meeting in Toronto on
February 11, 1994 and since most of the
members of the Procedure Guide Commit-
tee were also members of the Standards of
Practice Committee, any pertinent issues
could be discussed at that time.

(¢) Standards of Practice

Members had been active reviewing sections
of state and provincial standards with the in-
tent of finalizing our own Standards of Prac-
tice at the February 11, 1994 meeting.

e

(d) Membership (Written report submitted)

1. The post-graduate students at the Univer-
sity of Toronto would be invited by our
President to join the C.A.L.

2. New member applications for Susan
Clark, Gerald McAndrew and Gerald Glick-
man were approved unanimously.

3. Applications had recently been sent out
to four interested people.

4, Third and final notices would be sent
out to delinquent members.

(e) 1993 Convention Report (Final re-
port submitted)

1. Wayne Pulver thanked the Committee of
Terry Smorang, Bill Kost, Bill Wiseman and
Randy Taylor for their superb job.
2. Statistics:
09 exhibitors
22 attendees at the Teachers’ Workshop
50 attendees at the Meeting
35 spouses

3. There was a profit of $6,165.00.

4, Recommendations in the report were

discussed and will be implemented into a

new Program Manual being written by
/ayne Acheson.

(f) 1994 Convention Report — deferred
(g) 1995 Convention Report

1. Ottawa

September 13-17.
2. Weston Hotel has been tentatively booked.

3. Barry and George were asked to get a
price comparison from the Chateau
Laurier Hotel as well.

3\, -

4. The Committee:
Paul Teplitsky - Convention chairman
George Citrome - Local arrangements
Bill Kost - Program

(h) 1996 Convention Report

The C.A.E. has been invited to hold its
meeting in Toronto, October 3-6 in con-
junction with the First Congress of Dental
Specialties. Wayne Pulver and Terry Smo-
rang will monitor developments and re-
port back to the Academy.

(i) Nominating Committee

1. The committee this year is Barry Chap-
nick, Chairman; Sharma Sinanan and
Wayne Acheson.

2. The term of the Executive Secretary ex-
pires at the next Annual Meeting,

94-108
REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS

(a) LF.E.A. — Barry Chapnick

As previously mentioned, it looked like the
1995 Congress will be held in Rome, not
Japan as originally planned.

(b) R.C.D.C. — John Fraser - deferred
(¢) C.D.A. Journal — Bill Christie

1. A written report was submitted in Bill's
absence.

2. Bill was to be asked to write a letter to
the C.D.A. editor, Dr. Ralph Crawford to
find out why, as endodontic editor, he's
not being consulted on endodontic articles
being published in the C.D.A. Journal.

continued on page 8
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The First Trans-Pacific Endodontic Conference
jointly sponsored by The Australian Society of Endodontology
and the Canadian Academy of Endodontics

By Wayne Acheson
\ )C Then vou read the above, your first
thoughts might be — “wow, that's
pretty impressive” and
vour second thought may
be “it’s probably onlv a let-
v terhead to satisty the
taxman!™ In all actuality
you would be correct on
both counts, however in reality there was only
one factor which was significant.

On Sunday April 24, 1994 a thought, a con-
versation, a dream between two people from
two countries was finally realized. After vears of
“what if's™ and “wouldn't it be great to ... the
dream of Stephen Cohen (Australia) and Mar-
shall Peikoft (Canada) was finally realized. Afier
months and vears of effort Presidents Paul Ab-
bott (Australia) and Wayne Pulver (Canada) offi-

cially opened the First Trans-Pacific Endodontic
Conference in Maui, Hawaii,

As soon as you stepped off the plane, into the
warm humid tropical breeze, with the sun “fall-
ing"™ into the depths of the ocean at sunset —
vou knew this was going to be a special week.
All the ideas, the thoughts, the arrangements,
the decisions had been made and all that was
left was for everyone to enjov the fruits of the
Australian and Canadian Committee’s labors.
When all was said and done it was evident this
was a labor of love on both sides, and the only
regret was the obvious absence of both original
promoters of this meeting — Stephen Cohen
(health problems) and Marshall Peikoff (prior
commitments). Both were missed by everyone,
however vou did note the word “First™ in the
meeting name, so there is no doubt they will get
another chance!

The excitement really began Sunday after-
noon, as our own Barry Chapnick very capably
handled the registration desk with more than
enough help from the Aussies and Canucks! —
inside evervone's envelope was a lapel pin —
an appropriately arranged red Canadian maple
leaf and Australian boomerang — the logo of
our meeting! Impressive! A collector’s item!

But it was here at the registration table, as
people from both countries began to put names
and faces together, you could sense the feeling
of togetherness as everyone's spirits began to
take over. From here the flags of the two nations
flew proudly on the beach in front of the Wel-
come Reception and the setting sun. Gradually
the burning torches in the sand took over from
the setting sun to distinguish the groups of Cana-
dians, Australians and Canadians-Australians
gathered together on this the First Trans-Pacific
Endodontic Conference.

The next morning, Presidents Abbott and Pul-
ver officially opened the scientific session. Paul Ab-
hott entertained evervone with his laser-speed trip
through the cities and highlights of Australia with a
smattering of endodontic and dental information
(Australian-style) thrown in on the side.

The scientific presentations and audio-visul
aids were absolutely outstanding from each and
every clinician involved — many commented
on the quality of the presentations at this confer-
ence — it was something each clinician should
be very proud of and we are certain they

worked very hard to achieve this level. Congratu-
fations to all!

On the first morning Dr. John Fraser and Dr.
Cal Torneck presented on hehalf of Canada while
Dr. Alex Moule and Dr. Barry Feiglin caried the
colors of Australia. Moderators Mark Wotzke
(Australia) and Wayne Acheson (Canada) kept the
show running on time and without  hitch.

On the second morning Wavne Acheson in-
troduced our own Canadian version of “Team
Endo™ from the east to west coast. A short “Ca-
nadiana” film followed which definitely left the
Australians with the impression that we do have
4 beautiful country of four seasons even though
it does snow sometimes!

Dr. Geoff Heithersay and Dr. Paul Fitz-Walter
continued with the Australian scientific session
while Dr, Shimon Friedman and Dr. Paul Teplit-
sky highlighted a Canadian perspective of endo-
dontics. (Editor's note: Paul Teplitsky
demonstrated very capably that even though Ca-
nadians are quietly proud, we can still have a
great sense of humor and can easily laugh at

Continued on page 6

o

CAE members attending the joint CAE-ASE meeting in Maui, Hawaii are (left to

right) Wayne Pulver, Herb Borsuk, Cal Torneck, Mitch Levine, Barry Chapnick.
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CANADIAN ACADEMY OF ENDODONTICS
QUALITY ASSURANCE AND PRACTICE
GUIDELINES (in draft form)

OUTLINE

I.  Preface

II. Introduction
III. Definition
IV.  Scope

V.  Considerations
A, Informed Consent
B. Health history
C. Standard of Care

D. Dental Therapeutics, Instruments,
Materials

E. Infection Control

F. Assessment
1) Endodontic Examination
2) Diagnosis
3) Treatment Plan
4) Treatment Records

G. Endodontic Pretreatment
1) Crown Lengthening/Forced
Eruption
2) Isolation, Cuspal Protection
3) Post, Post/Core Removal
VI.  Specific Endodontic Services
A, Vital Pulp Therapy
1) Protective Base
2) Indirect Pulp Capping
3) Direct Pulp Capping
4) Pulpotomy/apexogenesis
B. Non-Surgical Endodontics
1) Primary Teeth
2} Permanent Teeth
3) Apexification and
Recalcification Procedures
4) Endodontic Retreatment
C. Surgical Endodontics
1) Incision and Drainage/Cortical
Trephination
2) Periradicular Curettage

CAE-ASE joint conference
Continued from page 5

ourselves.) Moderators Terry Smorang (Can-
ada) and Ralph Reid (Australia) were instru-
mental in keeping to matters at hand and need
to be congratulated for getting us to our tee
times on time!

As already mentioned the clinical presentations
were superh and to commemorate their efforts the
Australians presented each Canadian clinician with
an original wood hand carving; while the Canadi-
ans gave to each Australian clinician a Canadiana
marble carving suitably engraved. Everyone was
very pleased and honored to be able to present on
behalf of their respective country at this the First
Trans-Pacific Conference.

All of a sudden, just as the luau the night be-
fore was suddenly over, this conference was
over and it seemed like it had just begun? —
didn’t Barry just give me my registration packet?

What a great two and one-half days! Sure, the

| temperature and scenery are great in Hawaii but
| by the time we were saving goodbve to all our
' new endodontic friends, that feeling at the regis-
| tration desk had grown to a fond appreciation
- of this the First Trans-Pacific Endodontic Confer-
' ence. We were all overwhelmed by the efforts

the organizing committees had put into making
this conference a success and more impor-
tantly, it was the openness of the Canadians and
Australians towards each other which really
made this conference one to cherish and re-
member until the Second Trans-Pacific Endo-
dontic Conference comes along!

Editor’s note:

The success of this conference could also be
judged by the numerous warm smiles between
Australian and Canadian registrants at the AAE
meeting. The smiles of recognition only empha-
sized they had been part of a special moment in

| endodontic history.

3) Apicoectomy and Periradicular
Curettage

4) Retrofilling (Root End Filling)/
Root Repair

5) Biopsy

0) Tooth Sectioning

7)  Root Amputation

8) Intentional Replantation

VII. Restoration of Endodontically

Treated Teeth
A Posis

B. Cores
C. Anterior Teeth

D. Posterior Teeth
VIII. Bleaching
A, Internal

B. External
Trauma

A, Injuries to the Tooth and
Periodontium
1) Concussion and Subluxation
2) Lateral, Intrusive and Extrusive
Luxation
3) Avulsion and Replantation

B. Injuries Involving the Crown and
Root

1) Crown Fractures - (i) uncoms-
plicated, (i) complicated

2) Crown/Root Fractures - (i) un-
complicated, (ii) complicated

3) Root Fractures
Editor’'s Note:

he Standards of Practice Committee report

is presented in outline form. The docu-
ment as presented is quite comprehensive and
will be on the agenda at our upcoming meeting.
Aspecial thank vou to Drs. Ray Greenfeld and
Mark Hodge for their efforts in chairing this
most important committee. The committee
wishes to thank Dr. Paul Teplitsky for lending
his expertise and secretarial staff to this project.
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CANADIAN ACADEMY OF ENDODONTICS
30th ANNUAL MEETING

Lodge at Kananaskis, Alberta

PRE-CONVENTION MEETINGS

Tuesday, August 23, 1994

7:00 p.m.
C.AE. Standards of Practice Committee; Chairman, Dr. R. Greenfeld

Wednesday, August 24, 1994

8:00 am. - 12:00 noon
C.A.E. Executive Meeting, Continental breakfast

12:00 noon - 5:00 p.m.
GEORGE HARE MEMORIAL TEACHERS' WORKSHOP
SPONSORED BY DENTSPLY
Moderator, Dr. Paul Teplitsky

Event for Endodontists associated with Dental Schools. Pre-registration required.

4:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
CAE. Registration

6:00 - 10:00 p.m.
Exhibitor Set-up

CONVENTION

Thursday, August 25, 1994

7:00 am. - 10:00 a.m.
CAE. Registration

7:30 am. - 1:00 p.m.

Exhibits open
8:15 am.

Dr. Wayne Pulver, CA.E. President Welcome & Opening Remarks
8:30 a.m. - 12:30 am.

Dr. John Kols *The Restorability of Compromised Teeth”

Afternoon: Free time

6:00 p.m.
Reception and Western Barbecue
Friday, August 206, 1994

7:00 am. - 1:00 p.m.
Lxhibits open

a0

August 24-28, 1994

7:00 am. - 9:00 a.m.
Brealdfast and CAE. Business Meeting

9:00 am. - 11:00 a.m.
Dr. Paul Radman “Endosseous Implants in Endodontic Practice”

11:15 am. - 12:15 p.m.
Dr. Eric Brown “Guided Tissue Regeneration”

1:00 p.m.
Golf tournament, Nature hike, guided by Mrs. Sandy McAndrews

Evening: Free Time
Saturday, August 27, 1994
7:30 am. - 1:00 p.m.
Exhibits open
8:00 am. - 9:30 a.m.
Dr. Cal Torneck “Anatomy of an Endodontic Postgraduate Program™

9:45 a.m. - 11:15 am.
Dr. Shimon Friedman *Application of Glass lonomer Cement for Root
Canal Filling”

11:30 am. - 12:00 noon
Dr. Gerry McAndrews Graduate Research Presentation.
“Root Stresses and Expansion During Endodontic Obturation™

12:00 noon - 12:30 p.m.
Dr. Jeff Coll Graduate Research Presentation
*CIQ stimulated Inflamed and Noninflamed Gingival Fibroblasts™

Afternoon: Free Time

6:00 p.m.
President’s Reception and Dinner, Western Semiformal
Sunday, August 28, 1994
8:00 a.m. Fun Run
9:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.
Dr. Ken Zakaraisen “The Natural History of Endodontic Pain™

10:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m.
Dr. Pesce (Brazl) “The Endodontic Instrument Nowadays™

11:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon
Dr. Antonio Helio “The Determination of the Pulp Vitality”
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From the Editor:

Dr.Lionel Lenkinski

1 this issue, you will find the submission of our

Standards of Practice Committee in outline
form, and the program for the upcoming Annual
CAE Meeting. In reading both, you will find that
our national specialty association, the CAE is
changing. No longer can it be perceived as a gratui-
tous organization based on fellowship. It has
through necessity become the national voice of
our specialty, leading us carefully into the future.

Our horizons are ever expanding, Instead of
doing less, we will have to do more and do it
better. We have all seen a change in our case se-
lection, skewing our patient population in the di-
rection of increasingly difficult situations. This
has necessitated our using more adjuncts to ef-
fect post removals, retreatments, using higher
magnification and microscopes to perform pro-
cedures,

In viewing our program you will find Guided
Tissue regeneration and Implants. These areas
of dentistry were of trivial interest to us not so
long ago. Both hold promise for us to improve
our service to patients by either gaining more
knowledge in these areas or in providing the
services ourselves,

Our specialty is fortunate to have individuals
in positions of leadership who are working dili-
gently on our behalf to see us through these

changing times. To our members on the Stand-
ards of Practice Committee and Annual meeting
Committee thank you for your hard work.

A special thank you to Dr. Leon Lemian for
providing news items in French for this issue.

Le docteur Seymour Melnick était parmi les
conférenciers des Journées dentaives du Québec
1994, sa présentation fut un succes. De plus, le
docteur Melnick a présenté une conférence aux
endodontistes du Québec, dont la grande majorité
d'entre eux le connaissent personnellement, vu
ses activités d'enseignement 1 B.U.

Cette année, I'Association des endodontistes
du Québec avu le nombre de ses membres aug-
menter par la candidature du docteur Serge
Lachapelle, qui vient de terminer son cours i
B.U. et s'établit sur la Rive-Sud de Montréal.

Aussi, ¢'est avec joie que nous apprenons
I'acceptation du docteur Dinah
Anoushravani (graduée de I'Université de
Montréal 1992), dans le programme
CAG.S/M. Sc.D. du docteur H. Schilder.

Le docteur Arthur Greenspoon, endodontiste &
Montréal, agit towjours comme président de I'Ami-
cale des gradués de B.U. Félicitations pour ce poste
et bravo pour tout ses efforts et son dévouement.

Le docteur Gérald Sohmer a été élu prési-
dent de I'Association des endodontistes du
Québec.

Executive Minutes
continued from page 4
94-109

NEW BUSINESS

Executive discussed the present Academy
policy of no honorariums to members
speaking at our Annual Meetings. It was
agreed the policy, for now, would be left
as is and reviewed in the future if prob-
lems arose.

94-110-E

CONVENTION 1994 — John Fraser

1. John reviewed his interim written report.
2. Executive Meeting would be held

Wednesday morning and the George Hare
Teachers’ Workshop Wednesday afternoon.

3. The Annual General meeting would be a
breakfast on Friday — 7:00 a.m. - 8:00 a.m.

4, Kim Furman was in the process of mak-
ing up the flier for first mailout in March.

5. Kim Furman was also making up a letter
for early mailout explaining the shortage
of golf space other than at the tournament
planned for Friday afternoon. Those inter-
ested in additional golf times would have
to book it early themselves.

6. Jerry McAndrews was organizing the
golf tournament and the prizes.

7. A trail ride was planned for Thursday af-
ternoon followed by a B.B.Q. at the Bound-
ary Ranch,

8. The scientific program was in place.

9. 50 registrants was the projected break
even point.

94-111

ADJOURNMENT

There being no other business to discuss,

the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 a.m. on
Saturday for some fresh snow skiing!

Canadian Academy of
Endodontics Officers
1993/94

PRESIDENT

Dr. Wayne Pulver

159 Willowdale Avenue
Willowdale, Ontario
M2N 4Y7

(416) 222-9900

FAX 222-9901

PRESIDENT ELECT

Dr. Paul Teplitsky

School of Dentistry
University of Saskatchewan
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan
S7N OW0

(300) 343-3361

TREASURER

Dr. Terry Smorang

#910 Mission Professional Centre
2303 4th St. S.W.

Calgary, Alberta

T28 287

(403) 228-7122

FAX 222-7155

SECRETARY

Dr. Steve Brayton

#390 - 5991 Spring Garden Rd.
Halifax, Nova Scotia

B3H 1Y6

(902) 429-0477

FAX 422-0989

CONSTITUTION

Dr. Calvin Pike

#2270 - 3300 Bloor Street W.
Etobicoke, Ontario

M8X 2X3

(416) 231-1144

PAST PRESIDENT

Dr. Wayne Acheson

#300 - 400 St. Mary Avenue
Winnipeg, Manitoba

R3( 4K5

(204) 942-2511

FAX 956-4147

CAE NEWSLETTER

¢/o Dr. Lionel Lenkinski
2270 - 3300 Bloor St. West
Islington, Ont., M8X 2X3

Page 8

Canadian Academy of Endodontics

Summer 1994



